UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
REGION 1V

611 RYAN PLAZA DRIVE, SUITE 400
ARLINGTON, TEXAS 76011.8064

MR 4 BBl

Docket: 030-32223
License: 11-27398-01MD

Nuclear Pharmacy of Idaho, Inc.
ATIN: Ned Gregorio, President
6053 Corporal Lane
Boise, Idaho 83702

SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT 030-32223/94-01 (NOTICE OF VIOLATION)

This refers to the routine, unannouncaed inspection conducted by

Mr. Richard A. Leonardi, Jr. of this office on February 3-4, 1994. The
inspection included a review of activities authorized by Byproduct Materials
License 11-27398-01MD. At the conclusion of the inspection, the findings were
discussed with members of your staff.

The inspection was an examination cf activities conducted under the license as
they relate to radiation safety and to compliance with the Commission’s rules
and regulations and the conditions of the license. The inspection consisted
of selective examinations of procedures and representative records, interviews
of personnel, independent measurements, and observation of activities in
progress.

Based on the results of this inspection, certain of your activities appeared
to be in violation of NRC requirements, as specified in the enclosed Notice ot
Violation (Notice). You are required to respond to this letter and should
follow the instructions specified in the enclosed Notice when preparing yow
response. In your response, you should document the specific actions taken
and any additional action you plan to prevent recurrence. After reviewing
your response to this Notice, including your proposed corrective actions and
the results of future inspections, the NRC will determine whether further NRC
enforcement action is necessary to ensure compliance with NRC regulatory
requirements,

We are particularly concerned about your failure to fully evaluate airborne
radioiodine releases in accordance with the requirements of 10 CFR 20.1302(a)
to ensure compliance with 10 CFR 20.1301 which 1imits the total effective dose
equivalent to individual members of the public to 0.1 rem ir a year. In your
response to this letter you should describe in detail your effiluent monitoring
program including your procedures for stack sampling, sample counting, and
determination of effluent concentrations at unrestricted area boundaries.

Your response should include calculations used to determine these effluent
concentrations and demonstrate that you will be in compliance with this
requirement by the end of the year. If reduction in effluent concentrations
is necessary, you should describe what engineering controls you plan to
implement to reduce airborne emissions from your facility.
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